Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for July 30, 2017 (August Meeting)

Present: Brooke Person– Chair; Helen Freeman– Vice-Chair; Wendy Musgrave– Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Brooke Person– Education; Brandi Jackson- Missions; Evan Fischer– Worship; Ardean Williams- Trustees; Allison Freel– Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin– Finance & Financial Secretary; Libby Hiatt- Lay Member Annual Conference; Judy Fiene- UMW; Don Hiatt- Member at Large; Bonnie Altes- Treasurer. 
Call to Order –The August meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 12:26 pm by Brooke. Pastor Wendy spoke about the Holy Spirit. The Minutes of the August meeting were approved. Bonnie reports that the balance for the church is $215,048.44
Old Business –None.
New Business –Pastor Wendy is meeting with someone who is the co-chair of building and location from the conference. She will present what we have so far and then it will be taken to The District Superintendent Heechon. 
Education –Bible School had 15 children present. Suggestion was made to have a sign/banner for bible school. September 7th 6:00 meeting with teachers for Sunday School. Rally day will be September 10th during church. They are having teams of teachers so that teachers can be present in church. Rally day will be kept more low key. They are thinking of doing something fun later in the year once we know who are children will be. BBQ Sunday Sundae after church on Rally Day. On Wednesday nights Wendy will meet with the youth for True Believers. 2nd Wednesday of every month dinner and an activity. August 24th Pub Theology will begin at Reclaimed Rails. People from the church and their friends and talk about God outside of church. Float in the homecoming parade on October 5th where we will have kids throw out candy. October 28th Trunk or Treat from 5-7. Live Nativity December 2nd. Christmas Program December 10th 6:30. 
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism –Baseball game at the Iowa Cubs had a lower crowd because of storms. Will be planning something like this again. Helping with nativity, movie with missions, and trunk or treat. 
Missions –Heifer progress is closed. $1520 was brought in and they added $100 from their own fund. Meals from the Heartland August 19th from9:30-11:30 to the West Des Moines location.  
Worship –Ushers scheduled through September. Missy has been invited to the next meeting Sunday September 17th during fellowship. Libby is working on an advent and lent guideline. Wendy is on that sub committee. Choir will possibly be doing a Cantata. Torie has been using old bulletins to get rid of them but now Wendy is making them. The welcome center spot has been removed and is now on the podium at the left side when you enter the church. Discussed that if you notice that someone new is in your row you should write down all your information in the pew pad and that will help encourage new people to as well. Lent cross is looking for a home. Discussed mixing contemporary and standard hymns into the service. Hanging of the greens is a working progress. Bonnie will bring a piece from her large indoor nativity to show the committee. 
Memorial –As of May 31st $33,155.53. A letter will be sent out to the families to let them know what the money was used for the memorial. Missy will be going to the Worship meeting on September 17th. 
Finance –Meeting earlier this month to discuss 2018 budget. Gaylen handed out budget request forms. He would like them turned in by September 3rd. Fall campaign, they are looking at having committees make presentations in the month of October. Have committees talk about what their committee does and what they want to spend their money on and speak about the impact of the group. They might have a special newsletter that will come out in September. 
Financial Secretary – A report on giving was distributed.
Trustees – Water line was fixed. Railing going down the stairs has been broken. Gaylen mentioned the possibility of a storage shed. Brooke brought up the dying trees and she found out that two of them need to come down. 
Membership – No report. 
Nominations – Will be meeting in September. 
Pastor Parish Relations – Will be scheduling a meeting to fill out the budget request. 
Communications – Next meeting at the end of the September. An invitation card will be going out before Rally Day. Communicating who we are with people that we receive the mailing. People working on our communications list to see if it is up to date. Post Office staff spoke to us about address changes. The post office penalizes us if we have too many wrong addresses. There were 6 rejected addresses and they gave us those individuals' new addresses. 
UMW –September 21st touring Bidwell and Hawthorn Hill. Next meeting will be on the first Thursday in September. September 23rd is the district annual meeting at First United Methodist Church downtown. 
UMYF –Jill and Brooke will be teaching on Sundays. Wendy will be teaching on Wednesdays. Outings on Wednesdays will be with Evan Fischer, Jonathan Free, and possibly Taylor Bowie. 
Lay Leader –No report. 
Lay Member to Annual Conference –October 29th at Newton First at 2:00. They changed this as it was a week earlier. Libby reports that the conference went well. 
Members at Large – Don has nothing to report. 
Pastor –Walking with Wendy has been going really well. She reports that it has been really fun to get to know people. 
Next meeting will be October 4th 6:00. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm by the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Allison Freel
